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Policy Committee (PC) Meeting Summary 
Wednesday, February 21, 2018, 2:30 PM 

9th Floor Conference Room, Dulles State Office Building 
 
 

Members Present:  Scott Docteur, Steven Kokkoris, Robert Hagemann, 
John Peck, Kris Reff   
 

Technical Committee & MPO Central Staff Present:  Al Ricalton  
 

Other Attendees:  - 
  

I. Call to Order:  Meeting was called to order by J. Peck. 
 

II. Public Comments:  None   
 

III. Prior Meeting Minutes: Draft minutes from the January 16, 
2018 meeting were distributed on February 16th.  A motion was 
made by R. Hagemann to accept the prior meeting minutes, the 
motion was seconded by S. Docteur and passed unanimously. 

 

IV. Study Updates:   
 

 Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP):  NYSDOT will be 
performing turn counts next week in support of the LRTP.  
This will also include turn counts for Public Square.  The 
data will be transmitted to the LRTP consultant.  

 

 Transit Study:    The consultant is on board.  Stakeholder 
and advisory meetings were held last week.  A small 
advisory committee has been formed to guide the study.  
The committee includes the members of the Transit 
Technical Committee, the Watertown City Manager, the 
Director of the Jefferson County Planning Department and 
the Fort Drum Director of Public Works. 

 

 Brownville Bridge Study:   
 

o Stakeholder meetings have been held and the minutes 
from these meetings have been distributed.  The 
meetings were well attended and a lot of good feedback 
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was received.  The next step is for the consultant to take this information and 
develop alternatives that can then be presented to the public. 
 

o The point was stressed that this is currently an MPO planning study.  Once the study 
is complete the information will be handed off to NYSDOT to perform the 
engineering and progress the project through construction.  NYSDOT personnel have 
been attending the meetings and participating in order to facilitate a smooth 
transition when the time for the project to be handed over to NYSDOT arrives.  

 
o A question was raised as to who would be responsible for snow removal if the new 

bridge were to contain sidewalks.  The response was that the municipality would be 
responsible for snow removal in accordance with Highway Law. 

 
o A question was raised if an alternative is ultimately selected that would put the 

replacement bridge on a new location if the existing bridge could be retained for use 
by cyclists and pedestrians.  While the answer is not entirely clear, some entity other 
than NYSDOT would have to take ownership of the bridge and maintain it.  The cost 
to maintain and inspect the bridge would be substantial. 

 
V. Host Resolution:  Nearly two years have elapsed since the last host resolution was adopted 

and a new resolution is required.  NYSDOT is willing to act as host for the next two years.  A 
motion was made by R. Hagemann that NYSDOT should act as the MPO host for the next 
two years.  The motion was seconded by S. Kokkoris and passed unanimously.  See 
Appendix B for the full resolution. 

 
As part of the discussion with regard to the host agency, it was suggested that the MPO use 
the next two years to evaluate whether it wants to pursue some alternate hosting 
arrangement before the next renewal in 2020. 
    

VI. Unified Planning Work Program (UPWP):  The changes to the draft UPWP recommended at 
the 1/16/18 PC Meeting were made and the public review period has been completed.  No 
new comments were received.  A motion was made by S. Kokkoris to adopt the 2018-19 
UPWP.  It was seconded by R. Hagemann and passed unanimously.  See Appendix A for a 
copy of the resolution adopting the UPWP. 
 

VII. Arsenal Street Bridge Project:  The Plans, Specifications and Estimate (PS&E) are being 
worked on.  The plan is to build the temporary detour structure this year and move traffic 
onto the temporary structure upon its completion.   Traffic will be carried on the detour 
structure over the winter and until the new bridge has been completed. 
 

VIII. New Business:  The question was raised as to whether membership on the PC should be 
expanded to encompass a wider range of stakeholders in the MPO.  It was stated that the 
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size of the PC was set relatively small at inception to allow for efficient operation and that if 
there are other stakeholders that have an interest in participating in the MPO process the 
best avenue for their participation is through the Local Stakeholders Group.   
 

IX. Miscellaneous:  Jefferson County recently reappointed R. Hagemann and J. Peck as their PC 
representatives.  

 
X. Motion to Adjourn:  A motion to adjourn was made by R. Hagemann, seconded by S. 

Docteur and passed unanimously. 
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Appendix A – Resolution #1-2018 
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Appendix B – Resolution #3-2018  
 

 


